JASON CHAFFETZ, UTAH ONE HUNDRED FOURTEENTH CONGRESS ELIJAH E. CUMMINGS, MARYLAND
CHAIRMAN RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

Conqress of the United States

PHouse of Repregentatives

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND GOVERNMENT REFORM
2157 RayBUrRN Houske OFFICE BUILDING
WasHINGTON, DC 20515-6143

Magority  (202) 225-5074
Minorimy  (202) 225-5051

http://oversight.house.gov

November 18, 2016

The Honorable Charles F. Bolden, Jr.
Administrator

National Aeronautics and Space Administration
300 E Street SW

Washington, D.C. 20546

Dear Administrator Bolden:

On February 11, 2015, the Committee held a hearing to better understand why certain federal
programs have remained on the Government Accountability Office’s (GAO) High Risk List for 25
years—since the inaugural list. During that hearing, Robert M. Lightfoot, Jr., (Associate
Administrator) testified about one such program, NASA acquisition management. On May 20, 2015,
NASA provided a letter to the Committee that described a number of ongoing activities it was
undertaking to improve in this area.

The Committee requests an update to these and other related activities. In your response,
please describe the agency’s actions to date and progress in addressing this high risk area. If there is
ongoing work to address this high risk area, provide the performance goals, performance measures,
planned actions, and milestones the agency is using to ensure progress is being made. Also include
the agency official responsible for resolving the challenge. Please provide these documents as soon
as possible, but no later than 5:00 p.m. on December 5, 2016.

The Committee on Oversight and Government Reform is the principal investigative
committee in the U.S. House of Representatives. Pursuant to House Rule X, the committee has
authority to investigate “any matter” at “any time.”

When producing documents to the Committee, please deliver production sets to the Majority
staff in room 2157 of the Rayburn House Office Building and the Minority staff in room 2471 of the
Rayburn House Office Building. The Committee prefers, if possible, to receive all documents in
electronic format.

If you have any questions about this request, please contact Katy Rother of the Committee
Staff at (202) 225-5074. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Jason Chaffetz - Elijah BY Cummings
Chairman Ranking Member




